
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WEEK OF October 16, 2016 
Sunday 
8:00a  Worship and Holy Communion  
9:00a  Youth Bells 
9:30a  Discovery Team SWOT 
9:30a  Sunday School 
10:45a Worship and Holy Communion   
12:00p Discovery Team SWOT 
Monday 
6:00p  Jazzercise 
Tuesday  
8:45a  Exercise 
9:00a  Preschool  
9:30p  Large Print 
5:30p  Christian Youth Theatre 
Wednesday    
9:00a  Preschool   
2:30p  CCPL Mobile Library 
6:00p  Jazzercise 
7:00p  Wednesday Evening Prayer 
Thursday  
8:45a  Exercise 
9:00a  Preschool  
9:30a  Large Print 
1:00p  Women’s Study @ Maxine Lempke’s 
6:00p  Handbell Rehearsal  
6:00p  Jazzercise 
7:00p  Choir Rehearsal 
Friday 
9:00a  Preschool   
Saturday  
8:30a    Jazzercise 
Sunday 
8:00a  Worship and Holy Communion  
9:00a  Youth Bells 
9:00a  Board of Directors/Board of Elders Meeting 

9:30a  Sunday School 
10:45a Worship and Holy Communion   
  
  

 

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
Wednesday, 10/12/2016—18 

Sunday, 10/9/2016—154 

PILGRIM ANNOUNCEMENTS  
WEEK OF: October 16—23, 2016 

                                       

HYMNS FOR TODAY:  8:00 AM & 10:45 AM 
      #769     
      #737     
      #482 and 767     
      #761 
 

THE DISCOVERY TEAM TO HOST SWOT 
MEETINGS—The Discovery Team will be holding 
SWOT meetings for individuals who have not 
had the opportunity to attend SWOT meetings. 
The 2 remaining SWOT meetings will be held 
TODAY at 9:30 AM and Noon in the Sanctuary  
If there are any questions, please contact Frank 
Bates at 440-477-4491 or frankjbates@ymail.com. 

 
ATTENTION TO ALL PILGRIM ADULTS               
Fred Niedner, Theology Professor from Valparaiso 

University has traveled down I-65 once again to 
lead our adult study. It is not fall at Pilgrim unless 
Fred is here with us. Please plan on attending his 
class: Heaven, Hell, and Eternal Life TODAY at 
9:30 AM. Overview: People who have visited 
write books about Heaven. We chuckle at        
cartoons depicting Hell’s new arrivals. And        
millions long for immortality who don’t know what 
to do with themselves on a rainy Sunday after-
noon. What does the Bible teach about whatever 
lies beyond the bounds of space and time? And 
what is “the life eternal” that Jesus promises all 
who follow him? 
TODAY – Jesus’ teachings on eternal life, riches     

toward God, treasures in heaven, and   
abiding in him. 

Oct 23 – Following Jesus straight to hell. “They 
     can’t keep us out,” he promises. 
  
SURVEY RESULTS MEETING CANCELLED—
The meeting to go over the Survey results has 
been cancelled. The results will be provided at a 
future date. Questons, please contact Chris 
Konow at  christopher.konow@gmail.com  or 
317.414.6251.  
 
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY AND SUPPORT 
GROUP will meet Thursday, October 20th at 
1:00 PM at the home of Maxine Lempke (3362 
Eden Village Place, 317.582.0839). We will be 
studying “Heaven, The Home of Beauty”. All are 
Welcome! 
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OCTOBER LADIES NIGHT OUT—Tuesday,  
October 25th, 2016. We will gather at 6:30 PM 
for some fellowship and fun at the Athens        
restaurant. This is located on 86th Street, at the 
corner of Towne Road. This will be the last       
Pilgrim Ladies Nite Out for the 2016 year, we 
break for the holidays and will start up again in 
January of 2017! 
 
THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE is looking for       
individuals to serve for the following open positions: 
Vice President, Director of Administration,          
Financial Secretary, and Youth.  Each position 
is a two-year term that would start on January 1, 
2017. The health of our church and congregation 
rests with our volunteers. Faithfully consider  
serving your church and your congregation in one 
of the roles. Please contact Greg Rexing at 
(317.431.3337 or gregrexing@sbcglobal.net) for 
more information. Additionally we have three    
Elder positions open beginning January 1, 2017. 
Those are three-year terms. Our Elders are      
responsible for worship and the spiritual care of 
our members. Please contact Bob Schumacher  
at (robertwschumacher@yahoo.com). 
 
YOUTH BELL RINGERS NEEDED—We are 
looking for youth interested in joining the Youth 
Handbell Choir.  It is open to anyone in 5

th
 Grade 

through High School. There is no bell ringing    
experienced necessary. However, the ability to 
read music is helpful. We rehearse Sunday  
mornings at 9:00 AM (just before Sunday School) 
in the balcony. Please contact Kevin Donley 
(kevin.donley@comcast.net) if you have any 
questions. 
 
UNDER CONSTRUCTION—The Starry Night  
display is under construction. Those are NOT 
cobwebs hanging down in the Narthex!  They are 
part of our Starry Night project that will be 
launched in the very  near future.  Please watch 
the bulletins for details. 
 

DON’T HAVE A NAME TAG? - We want       
EVERYONE who worships at Pilgrim to have a 
name tag, regardless of membership. So if you 
do not have a name tag, or if you need to request 
a change to your name tag, please contact        
the church office at 317.846.2221 or                  
pilgrim@pilgrimindy.org. Name tags are a helpful 
aid in getting to know each  other and they make 
it easier for new members and guests to put 
names with faces. Name tags are located in      

alphabetized trays in the church narthex on the 
center table. Your choice of a clip or lanyard is 
also provided. Worshipers are encouraged to 
wear their name tag for each    service and return 
their name tag to the appropriate alphabetized 
tray after each service.  

 
“NOVEMBERING” SERVICE FOR  

ALL SAINTS DAY REMEMBRANCES 
This year, as part of our All Saints Day services, 
we will be doing something a bit different.  In    
addition to our traditional All Saints Day listing of 
Pilgrim members who have passed away since 
our last All Saints Day remembrance services, we 
are asking that anyone who has lost a loved one 
send, not just the name of the loved one – be it 
Pilgrim member or just close friend or relative of 
Pilgrim members – but also include a favorite 
photo and special scripture passage or saying 
that gave witness to the life and faith of the one 
who was lost.  Beth Kuechler will be putting      
together the slides with the loved ones we will be 
remembering and they will be shown during the 
November 2

nd
, Wednesday evening All Saints 

service as well as at both 8:00 AM and 10:45 AM 
services on Sunday, November 6

th
.  Below is an 

example of the kind of information to send: 
 

George Harrington 
August 8, 1924- July 4, 2016 

 
 

 
 

“Then Jesus declared, ‘I am the bread of life.  He 
who comes to me will never go hungry and, and he 
who believes in me will never be thirsty... And this 
is the will of him who sent me, that I shall lose none 
of all that he has given me, but raise them up on 

the last day.’”   -- John 6:35-36, 39 
 
The sooner you can send the photos and special 
remembrances to her the better, but Beth will still 
accept them up to the last Sunday of October. 
Please submit to Beth at: family@the-
kuechlers.com  
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